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May 22, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to enter into a loan agreement with the Washington State Department of Commerce’s Public Works Board for a Public Works Trust Fund (PWTF) loan that will allow low-cost financing of capital costs associated with the Environmental Lab Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning (HVAC) System Upgrade project. This one percent interest loan will save King County $334,449 in interest expense over 40 years ($23,893 net present value) as compared to conventional bond financing. This is an energy and efficiency project managed by the Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks that will benefit the public by keeping WTD rates as low as possible.
The project will replace aging HVAC equipment and hot water heaters with more energy-efficient equipment that will result in an estimated energy savings of 35,713 kWh per year for electricity and 9,600 therms per year for natural gas. Collectively, this is equivalent to the amount of energy used by 28 homes annually.
The total amount awarded from the PWTF for the project is $331,785. The project has an interest rate of one percent compounded monthly, and a term of 10 years. This is the second loan for WTD from PWTF’s first energy-efficiency loan program. WTD recently signed an energy-efficiency loan for the South Plant Agitation Blowers Replacement project for $668,215. With the loan for the Environmental Lab project, WTD has reached the $1,000,000 maximum allowed for an entity to receive.
The use of the this beneficial loan program meets the goals and strategies of King County’s Strategic Plan of financial stewardship by utilizing alternative financing that exercises sound financial management and builds King County’s long-term fiscal strength. Additionally, the project meets the goals and objectives of environmental sustainability by protecting and restoring water quality, and ultimately minimizing King County’s operational environmental footprint.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will save rate payers money and help keep our region’s water clean.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Pam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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